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	TELUS Corporation

Floor 31, 10020 100 Street NW

Edmonton, Alberta

Canada  T5J 0N5


Willie Grieve

Vice President
(780) 493-6590 Telephone

Government & Regulatory Affairs
(780) 493-6519 Facsimile


willie.grieve@telus.com

23 August 2001

Ms. Ursula Menke

Secretary General

Canadian Radio-television and

  Telecommunications Commission

Ottawa, Ontario

K1A 0N2

Dear Ms. Menke:

Re:
Public Notice CRTC 2001-37


Price Cap Regulation and Related Issues

1. TELUS Communications Inc. (“TELUS”) is in receipt of a letter from the Commission dated 17 August 2001 requesting that parties file comments concerning a Bell Canada (“Bell”) letter dated 13 August 2001.  TELUS’ comments on the Bell letter are detailed below.

2. In its letter of 13 August 2001, Bell requested that the Commission render a determination that the revised primary exchange service (“PES”) costs filed by Bell in PN 2001-37 are relevant to and will be considered in the context of that proceeding or, alternatively, in a parallel proceeding.

3. Bell proposed three means by which the Commission could consider and finalize its revised PES costs: (i) as an additional matter to be considered in the PN 2001-37 proceeding; (ii) as a Part VII Application, the objective of which would be to determine Bell’s revised PES costs; or (iii) as an Application to Review and Vary Decision 2001-238, Restructured bands, revised loop rates and related issues (“Decision 2001-238”).  Regardless, Bell proposes that its application be considered as part of the PN 2001-37 proceeding or as a parallel proceeding, the results of which would be reflected in the price cap decision.

4. TELUS considers that the matter raised by Bell in its letter should be reviewed by the Commission, along with numerous related matters including the Commission’s determinations with respect to the calculation of Phase II costs in Decision 2001-238, matters currently under consideration respecting the level of the mark-up in the follow-up proceeding to Decision 2001-238 and the matter of the mark-up established in Telecom Decision CRTC 2000-745.  

5. However, it does not inevitably follow that such matters must be considered in the context of the PN 2001-37 proceeding.  The current proceeding schedule provides little, if any, opportunity for new issues to be introduced beyond the scope of the public notice, while still allowing all affected parties a fair opportunity to participate.  Initiation of a subsequent proceeding would allow for a proper consideration of the matters raised by Bell and, indeed, of any other matters that cannot practically or rationally be accommodated in the PN 2001-37 proceeding.  The result of this subsequent proceeding can be reflected in the price cap decision, if necessary.

Yours truly,

Original signed by Willie Grieve

Willie Grieve

Vice-President, Government & Regulatory Affairs

cc:
Interested Parties to PN 2001-37
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